
                City of Greensboro  Melvin Municipal 

Office Building 
300 W. Washington Street 

Greensboro, NC 27401 

Agenda 
Report 

File Number: 2022-946 

Agenda Item# G.10. 

Agenda Date:    9/20/2022. Department: Water Resources 

Meeting Type: Council Meeting Category: Consent Agenda 

 

Title: 2022 - 946 Resolution Approving a Contract with Tetra Tech in the Amount of $213,120 

for the Wright Avenue and Mayflower Drive Culvert Replacement Project 

 

Council Priority: Place an ‘x’ in the box. 

☐Create an Environment to Promote Economic Development Opportunities and Job Creation 

☒Maintain Infrastructure and Provide Sustainable Growth Opportunities 

☐Promote Public Safety & Reduce Crime 

☐Exceptional Customer Service and a Diverse City Government Workforce 

☐Ensure Fiscal Stewardship, Transparency, & Accountability 

 

Council District: 4 

 

Public Hearing: No 

Advertising Date/By: N/A 

Contact 1 and Phone: Michael Borchers, 336-373-2494 

Contact 2 and Phone: Virginia Spillman. 336-373-3260 

 

PURPOSE:  

The Water Resources Department is requesting approval for professional design services for the 

Wright Avenue and Mayflower Drive Culvert Replacement Project. City Council approval of a 

contract in the amount of $213,120 is requested. 

 

BACKGROUND: 

The City of Greensboro is responsible for the drainage improvements and maintenance of 

infrastructure that conveys public runoff. This project addresses flooding and erosion concerns 

that were originally brought to the City’s attention by residents. This project will design 

improvements to alleviate flooding along College Park Creek downstream of the Warren and 

Wright intersection by upsizing the stormwater infrastructure at Wright Avenue (at the 

intersection of Warren Street) and Mayflower Drive (near the intersection with Sylvan Road). 

This project will provide engineering and design services including topographic survey, 

geotechnical investigations, design plans (bid documents), cost estimation, and bid support. 



Tetra Tech is on the City of Greensboro Water Resources On-Call list for professional services. 

The team Tetra Tech assembled for the evaluation and design includes: CriTek, a MBE, with 

contract utilization of 14.1%; Three Oaks, a WBE, with contract utilization of 6.5%; Fleming 

Engineering, Inc.; and Terracon. The overall M/WBE participation for the contract is 20.6%. 

 

BUDGET IMPACT:  

Funding in the amount of $213,120 is budgeted in the Water Resources Stormwater Capital 

Improvement Fund. 

 

ACCOUNT NUMBER: 

506-7022-03.6018 

 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED: 

It is recommended that City Council approve the City of Greensboro Water Resources 

Department’s Professional Services Contract with Tetra Tech for the Wright Avenue and 

Mayflower Drive Culvert Replacement Project. 


